Department of Education
P. O. Box 2120
Richmond, Virginia 23216-2120

CAREER AND TECHNCIAL EDUCATION MEMO NO. 220-23


DATE:	March 3, 2023

TO: 		CTE Administrators

FROM: 	Dr. J. Anthony Williams, Interim Director
		Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education

SUBJECT:	Annual Performance Reports

Based on the Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act (Perkins V), the 2021-2022 Perkins V Annual Performance Reports (APR) for each school division and regional technical center have been emailed to the division Career and Technical Education (CTE) Administrator or designee. Your division APR should be used to provide performance measures in the 2023-2024 Perkins V Local Plan and Budget Application.

As a reminder, the school division must submit its application to the Virginia Department of Education via the Online Management of Education Grant Awards (OMEGA) no later than
April 28, 2023.

If you have questions or need additional information, please contact William Hatch, Coordinator, Planning, Administration, and Accountability, Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education at CTE@doe.virginia.gov or at (804)786-4206.
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